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Mr. Kermit Geary 
R. D. 4, Box 321, 
Walnutport, PA 18088 

Dear Kermit: 

AM P. 0. Box 1319, Portland, Maine 04104, (207) 772-9797 

FM . P. 0. Box 1319, Portland, Maine 04104, (207) 775-0101 

March 24, 1982 

On behalf of WYNZ Chief Engineer Ronald Malone, I wish to thank 
you very much for your fantastic reception report dated Friday, 
January 22, 1982. This letter verifies reception of our signal 
on January 22, 1982, between 5:31 and 6 p.m., EST. At the time, 
you were listening to our then -afternoon -drive -time -personality, 
Dean Rogers, who has since been replaced by Doug James (Dean now 
handles PM drive on our FM affiliate). 

WYNZ(AM) transmits 24 hours a day with a 5 -kw Continental xmtr 
(daytime nondirectional, nighttime directional), plus an older 
RCA BTA-5T 5 -kw auxiliary xmtr and a phasor (antenna pattern. 
switcher) made by CSP, Inc. of Doylestown, PA. Our live person- 
ality format uses the increasingly -popular syndicated taped "Music 
of Your Life" service (traditional adult MOR pop hits of 1938- 
1975), complemented by CBS Radio affiliation, our own superb 
four -person local news department, and our status as Greater 
Portland's outlet station for the Boston Red Sox, Boston Celtics, 
Boston Bruins, and New England Patriots. 

We also co-own and operate a sister FM station, WYNZ-FM (100.9 
MHz; 3 -kw ERP), nicknamed "Y101", with a semi -automated soft 
adult rock sound. Both stations have had monumental impact in 
this market in the past year, much to the delight of many folks. 

Thank you for your kind remarks about the prowess of our equip- 
ment: We're pleased to know we can put out a signal of such 
quality that far distant, even with ever-present co -channel inter- 
ference from 97DJ (I know their case well, having been raised in 
Bergen County, NJ); considering the astonishingly intricate de- 
tails of your accurate report, propagation conditions must have 
been swell that evening. 

Kermit, thanks again for your kind note, and we hope you can tune 
us in again soon to enjoy the "Music of Your Life". 

Sincerely yours, 

Richard Ringenback 
Overnight Air Personality and 
Board Engineer, 97/WYNZ 


